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Damo’s Dispatches 
Greetings to you all! My warmest compliments to you and your loved ones for the festive sea-
son! Well what a year we have had and a very busy last quarter. As you are all aware, there’s 
much happening. 

In late October, a general meeting was held to inform the membership of the station’s finan-
cial situation and intent of the landlord to review our lease. Many factors are pressuring the 
station financially and it is no longer viable to remain at 59 Elbow Street if we are to remain 
operational. This is due to a number of factors such as an easing desire for sponsorship and 
competition with commercial radio, rising costs of power, insurance and licenses primarily due 
to rising inflation and cost of living. Fundraising must now be a priority revenue stream if we 
are to remain operational. 

We held a successful BBQ fund raiser at Bunnings over the weekend of 9th and 10th December 
and I sincerely thank the volunteers that rolled up their sleeves to help out. We raised just 
over $1,100! While this was a great result, we would need to run a BBQ every month if we 
were to remain at Elbow Street, even at the current rental agreement. To that end, the man-
agement committee has been negotiating with an alternative not-for-profit organisation to 
rent a suitable space in their secure premises from early 2024. The agreement will be at a far 
more achievable rental cost that includes power. This will enable us to save funds and remain 
operational. We will notify all members early in the New Year of a special general meeting in 
which members will be required to vote to ratify the move. 

In the meantime, we will be launching a major raffle project in the new year to keep the funds 
rolling in. This will require sustained effort from all of our membership if we are to be success-
ful. More details will be released in due course. 

Speaking of memberships, it’s now time to renew! If you haven’t yet done so, please drop into 
the office or pay electronically to our account remembering to state your name as a reference. 
Memberships remain at a low $10 per year! Cont.    (page 4) 
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In Your Ear — Deadlines for Submissions 

All Tank FM members are invited to contribute to this newsletter. 
Articles and other offerings, should be emailed to: info@tankfm.org 

Articles should generally be limited to one A4 page only, including graphics. 

ANNUAL FEES 

Annual membership fee for 
2024 is $10 per person, 
which remains the same as 
2023 because the SGM to 
determine the fees for 2024 
was not held. 

CONTACT US 

Studio:  Ph 1300 TANKFM 

 (1300 826 536) 

Office: Ph 1300 TANKFM 

 (1300 826 536) 

Office:  59 Elbow Street, 

 WEST KEMPSEY 

Sponsorship: 

 Richard Kinny 

 0427 669 455 

email: info@tankfm.org 

web: www.tankfm.org 

CORRESPONDENCE 

All correspondence should 
be addressed to:- 
The Secretary – Tank FM 
P.O. Box 3200 
WEST KEMPSEY N.S.W. 
2440 

or 

email: info@tankfm.org 

Finally I would like to warmly thank the committee, presenters, members, sponsors and vol-
unteers that have worked very hard to keep Tank FM on the air through 2023 in what are 
very challenging times. My personal favourite memories are of the outside broadcasts (OBs) 
where we were able to get out of the studio and meet with the Kempsey community. 

Together we have achieved quite a number of milestones to build the station into the success 
that it is, offering a community service of substance and value. I look forward to 2024 with 
hope and confidence that we will overcome these challenges as we usher in a new and ex-
citing era for the station together. 

 Damien Batty 


